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Minutes of Meeting of Kirkham Town Council held on Tuesday 10th March 2015 
 Present: The Mayor Councillor J. Cameron (in the Chair) Councillors P. Hodgson, E. Oades, E. Silverwood, K.Becket, P Hardy, M Mciver, K Wright.
Before the meeting started a presentation was received from Tom Hutton of the AFC Fylde Community Foundation. The presentation was to inform the Town Council  that  if the two worked together, KTC may be able to obtain up to £10,000 though the big Lottery fund to provide a range of free community sports opportunities for the young people of Kirkham.

Also a number of youths asked if it was possible to have a skate boarding park in Kirkham. It was explained that Wesham had the skate board park, while Kirkham had the MUGA.
Cllr Oades said she would have a word with Wesham Council, to see if it was possible to put lighting on the Skate board park.
1:  No Apologies of absence 
2:  Declarations of interest
 
Cllr Peter Hardy, all planning applications
Cllr K Beckett was asked if he needed to declare an interest in the AFC Community application for FTC to apply for ownership.

Cllr Beckett said he did not need to declare an interest as he was not involved with AFC Community Foundation and had just been asked to put it to Council.
3: Policing in Kirkham

Apologies received that no police would attend.

The following points were raised:-

Gang of 30 plus youths roaming around Kirkham on Saturday afternoon, also a number of robberies reported during the Saturday afternoons.

Skate boarding on roads and car parks

Drinking in the Parks and people walking though Kirkham drinking out of cans etc.

Car parking on Orders lane, from staff working on Progress Business Park, blocking resident's access.

4: Approval of the Minutes

The council voted on the minutes of 03/02/2015 and all were in favour
5: Matters arising from the minutes of 03/02/2015

Cllr Wright had sent his apologies of absence for that meeting, the minutes were altered.

6: Finance Report

The report was discussed and agreed by the full council

The Internal Auditors had submitted costs to carry out KTC audit for 2015 at a cost of £1300.

The proposal to accept Rawcliffe & Co as KTC audits was proposed by Cllr K Beckett, seconded by Cllr Peter Hardy and then voted on by the full council, all were in favour.
7: Mayors Announcement.

The Mayor announced that he had been on a number of visits during the month.

8: Election of Mayor & Deputy Mayor 2015/2016.

Cllr J Cameron nominated Cllr P Hodgson for Mayor 2015/2016, this was seconded by Cllr L Oades and the council voted in favour.
Cllr P Hodgson nominated Cllr K Beckett as Deputy Mayor, this was seconded by Cllr J Cameron and the council voted in favour.

9: Correspondence

Letter from CAB, regards use of Council Chamber, Cllr Oades to seek clarification on letting.
 10: LPAO
A meeting had taken place with Andrew Dickson (Head of technical services at FBC) re WSH and awaiting plan and costs.
Mark Wilde would now be attending PAOS meetings, instead of Lee

Playground surfaces had all been cleaned and all bedding plots prepared for summer bedding
Dog warden would be checking the cycle path

All work with contractor on going Council agreed the sum of £1280 payment for cycle path
 11: WSH

Awaiting plan and costings from Andrew Dickson    
12; Planning

15/0043
No objections
15/0094
No objections

15/0095
No objections

15/0106
No objections
13: Staffing
Cllr M Mciver had the letter, application form etc ready to issue for any applicants for the job of Town clerk and Community Centre Administrator
14: Allotments

Nothing to report

15: Licensing

Nothing to report

16: Rural Splash

Nothing to report

17: KWBG
Nothing to report
18: Sports funding for Kirkham
It was agreed that KTC would put in a bid for £10,000 to work with the AFC Fylde Community Foundation. If it was successful, everything would have to be on formal agreement with AFC Fylde Community Foundation

i.e.

Dates, times and venue to be agreed.

Application forms to use KTC faculties to be completed before use.
Only youths from Kirkham to be allowed to attend

A monthly report to be issued to KTC
The motion was proposed by Cllr K Beckett, seconded by Cllr P Hodgson and the full council voted in favour to proceed.

19: Council Web page
Nothing to report
20: Highways
Nothing to report
21: Twining

Nothing to report

22: Date & Time of next meeting

7th April 2015
Cllr James Cameron
The Mayor
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